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Dumfries Learning Town


Our new school build is due to start shortly.  The date you should see work beginning is 19th September.  Pupils are working with the Archivist at Ewart Library to research possible school names.  A selection of ideas will be shared with you and you will be given the opportunity to contribute too. A Short list will be agreed then put to community vote.  We hope to complete this by Christmas.
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Residential Trips





Plans are afoot for residential trips for P5, P6 and P7. We are currently looking at costing. We will write to parents/carers with more information in due course. 
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Absence and Lateness





It is very important that our children arrive at school on time. This way, they are organised and ready to learn. If your child is to order a school lunch, they should arrive in good time to ensure they are ready to line up at 9am. If they are to be late, contact the school office. Please leave a message if the phone is engaged.


If your child is to be absent, call the school office and make us aware. 


School Office: 01387 720 364





                         








Label Clothing and Lunch Boxes





Please ensure all uniform, PE kits and jackets are labelled with your child’s name. You are welcome to borrow a pen at the office. We already have a collection of lost clothing on a rail outside the janitor’s office which we would love to return.

















Data Update


Please ensure you have returned all data update forms. They are required for every child in the school (not just per family). 





Water Bottles


Due to the excessive heat in many classrooms every child should come to school with a full bottle containing only water. He/she should take it home every day for washing. 
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Welcome Back


Each class should have provided you with a class newsletter. This will contain important information about learning and routines.





Meet the Teacher                 


All classrooms will be open for parents and carers to visit on Monday 12th September from 3–4pm. This is an informal opportunity to meet the class teacher(s) and visit the classroom where your child will work all year.

















Parent Council AGM                 �





Thursday 22nd September @ 3pm – please come along and contribute to the decisions made about your child’s school. Everyone is welcome.





PTA Meeting AGM





Thursday 22nd September @ 3.30pm – can you give a little time to help our PTA with the planning and running of events for your children? Everyone is welcome.














Parent’s Afternoon/Evening                    �


In response to the needs of our parents/carers, we will now have our Parent/Carer Meetings over two days: Wednesday 13th & Thursday 14th October. This is an important opportunity for you to be involved in discussing your child’s progress, next steps and targets. More details will follow shortly.














Breakfast and Snack                   � 





Please ensure your child has had breakfast before they come to school. We have a Breakfast Club available to all P1-7 pupils from 8.15am.





A snack or tuck money should also be provided for break time. Two house points can be earned for fruit or vegetables.














Better Movers and Thinkers (BMT)





Our pupils and staff have been learning about some new ways of teaching PE and using movement in the classroom. It is great fun, builds confidence across the curriculum while improving fitness. Thank you to Dr Andrew Dalziell for his time and inspiration and to Mr Law for arranging the experiences. If you would like to find out more, look on the Education Scotland website.
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